
1998 JANUARY 19 

A regular meeting of the City Council was held in the Council Chamber, City Hall, 4949 
Canada Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Monday, 1998 January 19 at 7:00 p.m .. 

PRESENT: His Worship Mayor D.P. Drummond, In the Chair 
Councillor D.R. Corrigan 
Councillor D.G. Evans 
Councillor D.N. Johnston (arrived at 7:07 p.m.) 

Councillor D.A. Lawson 
Councillor L.A. Rankin 
Councillor C.M.H. Redman (arrived at 7:14 p.m.) 

Councillor N.M. Volkow 
Councillor J. Young 

STAFF: Mr. R.H. Moncur, City Manager 

1. 

Mr. C.A. Turpin, Deputy City Manager (Corporate Services) 
Mr. G. Harvie, Deputy City Manager (Corp. Labour Relations) 
Mr. W.C. Sinclair, Director Engineering 
Mr. R. Earle, Director Finance 
Mr. D.G. Stenson, Director Planning & Building 
Mr. D. Dattani, Environmental Services Supervisor 
Mrs. D.R. Comis, City Clerk 
Ms. M. Pasqua, Deputy City Clerk 

MINUTES 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT the minutes of the regular Council Meeting and Caucus Meeting "In Camera" held 
on 1998 January 12 be adopted." 

2. DELEGATIONS 

The following wrote requesting an audience with Council: 

a) Herbert Karras, Burnaby Fish & Game 
Club, 1997 November 26 
Re: Proposed closure of Gun Clubs 

on Burnaby Mountain 
Speaker: Mr. Jim Schuman 

Coast Marksmen 

1 -

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 



b) Julianna V. Craig, 1997 December 18 
Re: Bike Path Proposal for 16th Avenue 
Speaker: Ms. Julianna Craig 

1998 January 19 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THA T the delegations be heard." 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

a) Mr. Jim Schuman, President of Coast Marksmen and residing in Deep Cove 
appeared before Council on behalf of Burnaby Fish and Game Club, Coast' 
Marksmen and the Barnet Rifle Club. The purpose of appearing before Council was 
to present a joint target club position with respect to the target ranges located on the 
north slope of Burnaby Mountain. 

Mr. Schuman opened his presentation by requesting Council to table the 
recommendations contained in the report appearing before them this evening until 
such time as the Burnaby Mountain Master Plan is completed and that the gun 
clubs maintain their stakeholder status through the process. 

Councillor Johnston arrived at the Council meeting at 7:07 p.m. and took his place at the Council 
table. 

The speaker then proceeded to address issues set out in a prepared brief, a copy 
of which is available in the City Clerk's Office. The issues included the covenant on 
the property, noise, salmon enhancement, environmental concerns, indoor ranges 
and alternate facilities. 

Councillor Redman arrived at the Council meeting at 7:14 p.m. and took her place at the Council 
table. 

Mr. Schuman referred to the Master Plan process which states that full public input 
will be key to the success. In an effort to provide full public input, the three gun 
clubs commissioned a poll to ask the Burnaby public their views about the ranges. 
As a result of the survey, Mr. Schuman reported that the great majority of Burnaby 
public seemed to be quite content that the ranges remain within the park. 

In concluding his comments, Mr. Schuman cautioned Council that supporting the 
staff recommendations before them would be a devastating irreversible decision 
and predicted that the three gun clubs would fold as a result. 
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1998 January 19 

Mr. Schuman urged Council to support a six month delay and allow the 
stakeholders to participate in the master plan process. Mr. Schuman suggested 
that this delay would be at no cost to the taxpayers and would provide an 
opportunity for an extensive, detailed and thorough process. 

Councillor Rankin retired from the Council Chamber at 7:51 p.m. 

Councillor Rankin returned to the Council Chamber at 7:55 p.m. and took his place at the Council 
table. 

Mr. Dan Smith, Firearms Instructor, Justice Institute of B.C. and Mr. Mark Bolton, 
Burnaby Fish and Game Club attended the podium to respond to questions from 
Council. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT Item 1, City Manager's Report No. 2, 1998 January 19 be brought forward for 
consideration at this time." 

1. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Burnaby Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Parks, Recreation 
and Cultural Services providing additional information with respect to the 
issues raised by the gun clubs who appeared as a delegation at the regular 
Council meeting held on 1997 November 17. 

The report advises that the evidence from the consultant's study clearly 
shows the three properties in question as being contaminated with residual 
metals from many years of outdoor target shooting which forces staff to 
recommend that this activity cease as soon as possible and that both the 
short term and long term remediation plan be developed and implemented. 
Staff advised that they will continue to work with representatives of the clubs 
to find alternative sites for the recreation sport and the Manager's Office will 
continue working with the Attorney General, Police Services Special 
Corpmittee for development of a Force Options Training Centre including an 
indoor firearms range. The report further advises that construction of an 
indoor facility on the Burnaby Mountain site does not fit within the restrictive 
covenant and environment services staff indicate that the contaminated soil 
conditions would make the site a costly option as full remediation would be 
required. 
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1998 January 19 

Staff indicated that the future use of the site has to consider the impacts of 
the contaminated soil and the need for remediation plans. These issues will 
be considered as part of the Burnaby Mountain Management Plan process 
and will be covered in a future report to the Parks and Recreation 
Commission, appropriate Committees and Council. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT the results of the Envirochem study be shared with representatives 
of the three gun clubs, and that their cooperation be requested in the 
process of relocating outdoor shooting to the Burnaby Fish and Game 
Club site as soon as possible. 

2. THAT outdoor shooting be permitted at the Burnaby Fish and Game Club 
until 1998 June 30, on the condition that members from the Barnet Rifle 
Club and Cost Marksmen Inc. be permitted to use the facility. 

3. THAT the Burnaby Fish and Game c·Iub and Coast Marksmen Inc. be 
permitted to operate their respective indoor ranges until 1998 September 
30 on the condition that members of the Barnet Rifle Club be given 
accesstotheindoorranges. 

4. THAT the Barnet Rifle Range, Burnaby Fish and Game Club and Coast 
Marksmen Inc. be given notice to remove all furnishings and fixtures and 
vacate the properties at 8252, 8530 and 8550 Barnet Highway by 1998 
October 31. 

5. THAT a remediation plan to mitigate the offsite migration of leachate 
materials be developed and submitted to the Ministry of Environment 
and that work begin as soon as possible. 

6. THAT a long term remediation plan which addresses the contaminated 
soils be developed for the three properties. 

7. THAT staff work with the three Gun Clubs to seek alternatives for a new 
indoor range facility location for their recreational sport which meets all 
current and proposed Municipal, Provincial and Federal regulations. 

8. THAT staff work with the Burnaby RCMP to ensure suitable 
arrangements are in place to facilitate its members to complete their 
annual firearms certification. 
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1998 January 19 

9. THAT staff continue to work with the Ministry of Attorney General, Police 
Services Special Committee for the development of a Force Options 
Training Facility which meets all current and proposed Municipal, 
Provincial and Federal regulations. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THA T the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager's report be voted on separately." 

RECOMMENDATION NO. 1 -

RECOMMENDATION NO. 2 -

RECOMMENDATION NO. 3 -

RECOMMENDATION NO. 4 -

RECOMMENDATION NO. 5 -

RECOMMENDATION NO. 6 -

RECOMMENDATION NO. 7 -

RECOMMENDATION NO. 8 -

RECOMMENDATION NO. 9 -

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

CARRIED 
OPPOSED - COUNCILLOR LAWSON 

CARRIED 
OPPOSED - COUNCILLOR LAWSON 

CARRIED 
OPPOSED - COUNCILLOR LAWSON 

CARRIED 
OPPOSED - COUNCILLOR LAWSON 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

"THAT this Council meeting do now recess." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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1998 January 19 

The Council meeting recessed at 8:47 p.m. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT this Council meeting do now reconvene." 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Council meeting reconvened at 8:53 p.m. with Councillors Corrigan, Redman and 
Lawson absent. 

b) 

3. 

His Worship, Mayor Drummond advised that the delegation had withdrawn her 
request to appear before Council prior to the Council meeting on the understanding 
that Council is not proceeding with the urban trail proposal and the local 
improvement project. 

CORRESPONDENCE AND PETITIONS 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT all of the following listed items of correspondence be received and those items of 
the City Manager's Report No. 2, 1998 January 19 which pertain thereto be brought 
forward for consideration at this time." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

His Worship, Mayor D.P. Drummond read the following items of correspondence: 

a) 

b) 

Mayor Bob Cross, City of Victoria 
1997 December 24 
Re: Final Report of the Sexually Exploited 

Youth in the Capital Region District Committee 

A letter was received from the Mayor of the City of Victoria providing a copy of the 
final report of the Sexually Exploited Youth in the Capital Region District Committee 
and requesting Burnaby Council's expression of support to the Attorney General 
and the Minister for Children and Families. 

Executive Director, Social Planning and Research 
Council of B.C., 1997 January 05 
Re: Social Planning Week in November '97 

A letter was received from Social Planning and Research Council of B.C. thanking 
Council for participating in the celebration of social planning during Social Planning 
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c) 

d) 

Linda Walsh, 1998 January 08 
Re: Opposed to slot machines 

1998 January 19 

A letter was received from Linda Walsh urging Council to enact a bylaw banning slot 
machines for charity casinos. 

Co-Chairman 1998 Shamrock Drive, 
Columbus Charities Association 
Re: Request permission to conduct St. Patrick's 

Day Shamrock Drive 1998 in Burnaby 
March 12. 13 and 14. 1998 

A letter was received from Columbus Charities Association requesting permission 
to conduct Tag Days in Burnaby on March 12, 13 and 14. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT permission be granted for Columbus Charities Association to conduct its annual St. 
Patrick's Day Shamrock Drive in the City of Burnaby on 1998 March 12, 13 and 14." 

e) 

f) 

g) 

Kay M. Charter, 1998 January 06 
Re: Expanded gambling, smoking 

and liquor outlet regulation 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

A letter was received from Mrs. Kay Charter regarding expanded gambling, smoking 
and liquor outlet regulations. 

Rosabianca Godi-Starr, 1998 January 11 
Re: Opposed to slot machines and gambling 

in Burnaby 

A letter was received from Rosabianca Godi-Starr opposing slot machines and 
gambling in Burnaby. 

Mr. M.W.J. Leslie, 1998 January 07 
Re: Sandwich board signs on sidewalks of 

Hastings Street between Esmond and Gamma Ave., 

A letter was received from Mr. M.W.J. Leslie objecting to sandwich board signs on 
sidewalks along Hastings Street between Esmond and Gamma Avenues. 
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1998 January 19 

A staff note advises that staff will review the placement of sandwich board signs 
along Hastings to identify any signs that are a sidewalk obstruction. Staff will work 
with sign owners to ensure that there are no impediments to pedestrian flow and the 
writer will be informed of these actions. 

h) D. Barry Anderson, 1997 December 31 

i) 

j) 

k) 

I) 

m) 

Re: Proposed Greater Vancouver Transportation 
Authority 

A copy of a letter was received from D. Barry Anderson to The Honourable Joy 
MacPhail regarding the proposed Greater Vancouver Transportation Authority. 

Brett Smaill, 1998 January 10 
Re: Photo radar 

A copy of a letter was received from Brett Smaill to the Public Safety and Regulatory 
Branch of the Ministry of the Attorney General regarding photo radar. 

Pat Broadhead, 1998 January 12 
Re: North-South Bicycle Route 

A letter was received from Pat Broadhead providing comments on the proposed 
North-South Bicycle Route and opposing any route which runs along Sussex from 
Grange Street to Deer Lake Park Way. 

Lou Kaiser, 1998 January 04 
Re: Trail degradation due to mountain bikes 

on Burnaby Mountain 

A letter was received from Lou Kaiser objecting to the use of mountain bikes on the 
trails on Burnaby Mountain. 

Richard & Pat Nichols, 1998 January 09 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from Richard & Pat Nichols opposing the closure of Burnaby 
Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 

Mike Regimbald, 1998 January 06 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from Mike Regimbald opposing the closure of Burnaby 
Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 
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n) 

o) 

p) 

q) 

1998 January 19 

Mike Gillespie, 1998 January 13 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from Mike Gillespie opposing the closure of Burnaby Mountain 
Outdoor Target Ranges. 

Earl & Randi Sands, 1997 December 30 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from Earl & Randi Sands opposing the closure of Burnaby 
Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 

Berneice Cashin, 1998 January 13 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from Berneice Cashin opposing the closure of Burnaby 
Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 

Gordon Koliba, 1998 January 05 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from Gordon Koliba opposing the closure of Burnaby Mountain 
Outdoor Target Ranges. 

Councillor Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 8:57 p.m. and took his place at the Council 
table. 

r) 

s) 

Dale E. Savage, 1998 January 13 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from Dale E. Savage opposing the closure of Burnaby 
Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 

R.E. Morton, 1998 January 13 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from R.E. Morton opposing the closure of Burnaby Mountain 
Outdoor Target Ranges. 
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1998 January 19 

t) Dr. June Frances, Faculty of Business 
Administration, SFU, 1998 January 09 

u) 

v) 

w) 

x) 

y) 

Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 
outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from Dr. June Frances opposing the closure of Burnaby 
Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 

Betty Chung, 1997 October 31 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from Betty Chung opposing the closure of Burnaby Mountain 
Outdoor Target Ranges. 

Kenneth Rankin, 1998 January 12 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from Kenneth Rankin opposing the closure of Burnaby 
Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 

B. and T.R. Cooper, 1998 January 12 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from B. and T.R. Cooper opposing the closure of Burnaby 
Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 

President, Delta-Ladner, Rod and Gun Club 
1998 January 13 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from the President, Delta-Ladner, Rod and Gun Club opposing 
the closure of Burnaby Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 

Marek Syrzycki, Ph.D., Professor, Engineering 
Science, 1998 January 14 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

A letter was received from Marek Syrzycki opposing the closure of Burnaby 
Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 
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z) Colleen Collins-Dodd, Ph.D., Assistant Professor, 
SFU, 1998 January 05 
Re: Opposed to closure of Burnaby Mountain 

outdoor target ranges 

1998 January 19 

A letter was received from Colleen Collins-Dodd opposing the closure of Burnaby 
Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 

aa) Michael Wortis, Professor Physics, Facility of 
Business Administration, SFU, 1998 January 13 
Re: See legitimate community value in allowing 

outdoor target ranges to remain open 

A letter was received from Michael Wortis, Professor Physics, SFU opposing the 
closure of Burnaby Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 

bb) John Richards, Faculty of Business 
Administration, SFU, 1998 January 13 
Re: Does not consider outdoor target ranges 

on Burnaby Mountain to be a nuisance 

A letter was received from John Richards, Faculty of Business Administration, SFU 
opposing the closure of Burnaby Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges. 

Councillor Rankin retired from the Council Chamber at 8:58 p.m. 

Arising from consideration of Correspondence Item 3 (k) from Mr. Lou Kaiser, 
Councillor Evans was given leave by Council to introduce the following motion: 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THA T this item of correspondence be REFERRED to the Parks and Recreation 
Commission." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Redman returned to the Council Chamber at 8:59 p.m. and took her place at the Council 
table. 

Arising from consideration of Item 3 (a) from the Mayor of the City of Victoria, 
Councillor Young was given leave by Council to introduce the following motion: 
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1998 January 19 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 

"THAT this item of correspondence be REFERRED to the Community Policing Committee 
Sub-Committee on Sexually Exploited Youth." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

4. REPORTS 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT Council do now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Lawson returned to the Council Chamber at 9:01 p.m. and took her place at the Council 
table. 

a) Traffic and Transportation Committee 
(Transportation and Transit Division) 
Re: Roseberry Avenue (Marine Drive to Marine 

Way): Barrier Removal and Bus Service 

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) 
submitted a report advising of the completion of further analysis of the effects on the 
Satchwell residence of removing the traffic barrier on Roseberry Avenue to 
accommodate transit service to the Big Bend area. 

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) 
recommended: 

1. THAT Council request the Engineering Department to improve the pavement 
surface on Roseberry Avenue by removing the bump adjacent to the 
Satchwell residence. 

2. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to Ileen and Brad Satchwell, 3992 
S.E. Marine Drive, Burnaby, B.C. 
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1998 January 19 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Traffic and Transportation Committee ( Transportation 
and Transit Division) be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Rankin returned to the Council Chamber at 9:02 p.m. and took his place at the Council 
table. 

b) Traffic and Transportation Committee 
(Transportation and Transit Division) 
Re: #131 Edmonds Station/Kootenay Loop: 

Rerouting via Imperial Street 

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) 
submitted a report advising of a proposal by B.C. Transit to reroute the #131 bus 
route via Imperial Street instead of its current routing via Burris Street. 

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) 
recommended: 

1. THAT Council approve in principle the rerouting of the #131 bus route via 
Imperial Street between Canada Way and Salisbury. 

2. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to Mr. W. Lambert, Director, 
Customer Support, B.C. Transit and the residents of Imperial Street between 
Canada Way and Salisbury Street. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation 
and Transit Division) be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Rankin retired from the Council Chamber at 9:08 p.m. 

c) Traffic and Transportation Committee 
(Transportation and Transit Division) 
Re: #109 Bus Re-routing 

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) 
submitted a report advising of a proposal by B.C. Transit to reroute the #109 
Brentwood Mall/Boundary loop. 
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The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) 
recommended: 

1. THAT Council approve the re-routing of the #109 Brentwood Mall/Boundary 
Loop as outlined in Section 2 of this report. 

2. THAT Council approve the use by BC Transit buses of Gilmore Avenue 
between Lougheed Highway and Dawson Street and of Henning Drive 
between Gilmore Avenue and Boundary Road. 

3. THAT copies of this report be forwarded to Mr. W. Lambert, Director, 
Customer Support, B.C. Transit, to Mr. D. Renwick, Burnaby Transit Centre 
and Mr. Scott Mitchell, 4005 Grant Street, Burnaby, B.C. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation 
and Transit Division) be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

d) The City Manager presented Report No. 2, 1998 January 19 on the matters listed 
following as Items 01 to 05 either providing the information shown or recommending 
the courses of action indicated for the reasons given: 

1. 

2. 

Burnaby Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges 

This item was dealt with previously in the meeting in conjunction with Item 
2 (a) - Delegations. 

Burnaby-Based Gaming Facility Proposals 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building 
providing information as to the status of gaming facility proposals submitted 
to the Province under the recent Request For Proposafs (RFP). 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council receive this report for information. 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

3. North - South Bike Route Public Meetings 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building 
updating Council on the status of the north/south bike route. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT this report be received for information purposes. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

4. Interim Parking 
X-Ref. Rezoning Reference #58/96 
Ptn. 7557 Sussex Avenue (4341 Rumble Street) 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building 
advising of the interim parking arrangements for St. Michael's Centre being 
provided during construction of the adjacent Fair Haven Seniors' 
development. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1 THAT this report be received for information purposes. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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5. Replacement of McGill Library 
Feasibility Study and Preliminary Design 

1998 January 19 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Major Civic Building Project 
Coordination Committee seeking Council's approval for a Capital Reserves 
Expenditure Bylaw to engage a design consultant for the replacement of 
McGill Library. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council bring forward a Capital Reserves Expenditure Bylaw in the 
amount of $160,000 (inclusive of GST at 7%) to engage a consultant to 
undertake a comprehensive Feasibility Study and Preliminary Design for 
the replacement of McGill Library. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THA T the Committee now rise and report." 

The Council reconvened. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 

"THAT the report of the Committee be now adopted." 

5. 

a) 

TABLED MATTERS 

16th Avenue Urban Trail 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

(Item 1. Manager's Report No. 19. 1997 July 07) 

Council chose to leave this item on the table. 
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b) Burnaby Mountain Outdoor Target Ranges 
- Lease Status 

1998 January 19 

This tabled matter was SUPERCEDED by Item 1, City Manager's Report No. 2, 
1998 January 19. 

6. BYLAWS 

FIRST. SECOND AND THIRD READING 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Second-Hand Dealers Regulation Bylaw 
1924, Amendment Bylaw 1998 

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment 
Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 1, 1998 

Burnaby Community Facilities Construction 
Agreement Bylaw 1998 

Burnaby Complimentary Recreation Passes Bylaw 1998 

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment 
Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 2, 1998 

be now introduced and read three times:' 

#10702 

#10703 

#10704 

#10705 

#10706 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

CONSIDERATION AND THIRD READING: 

#10660 

#10681 

3650 Gilmore Way 

2020 and 2060 Bellwood Avenue 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 51, 1997 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 63, 1997 

be now read a third time." 

RECONSIDERATION AND FINAL ADOPTION: 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Parking Meter Bylaw 1998 

Burnaby Road Closing Bylaw No. 1, 1998 

Burnaby Temporary Borrowing Bylaw 1998 

Burnaby Local Improvement Fund Expenditure 
Bylaw No. 2, 1997, Amendment Bylaw 

1998 January 19 

#10660 

#10681 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

#10605 

#10698 

#10700 

#10701 

be now reconsidered and Finally Adopted, signed by the Mayor and Clerk and the 
Corporate Seal affixed thereto." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

6. NEW BUSINESS 

His Worship. Mayor Drummond 

His Worship, Mayor Drummond advised that he had recently spoken with Svend 
Robinson, MP Burnaby North who wished the Mayor to extend his appreciation to 
Burnaby residents for their well wishes during his recent stay in the hospital. 
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1998 January 19 

7. INQUIRIES 

There were no inquires brought before Council at this time. 

8. ADJOURNMENT 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT this regular Council Meeting do now adjourn." 

The regular Council Meeting adjourned at 9:22 p.m. 

Confirmed: 

MAYOR 
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CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Certified Correct: 


